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Dear Friends and Family of  Pasadena Christian School:

First of  all I want to congratulate each of  you for bravely 
making it through this last year. It has been difficult for all of  
us, but hopefully the worst is behind us and a bright new future 
is beginning to open. Fortunately we will not face that future 
alone.  Not only do we have each other, but God promises to be 
with us every step of  the way.  One of  my favorite Bible verses, 
Joshua 1:9, reminds us that God does not want us to be either 
frightened or discouraged by what the future holds.

Over this past year our students have navigated the challenge of  at home online learn-
ing very well. While we have trickled back to on campus learning, we are excited to 
start the new school year with even less restrictions and obstacles.  Hopefully we can get 
back to a sense of  “normalcy”.

Much thanks needs to be given to our faculty and staff and our parents for all of  their 
hard work and dedication in navigating through this dark time.

Two years ago I don’t think any of  us could have imagined the Covid-19 crisis.  Sure, 
we may have heard a few warnings, or read articles about the potential for pandemics, 
but most of  us were caught off guard and surprised.  I would like to believe that as we 
move out of  the crisis we will again be surprised, but this time for joy.  

First Corinthians 2:9 reminds us that “No eye has seen, no ear has heard, and no 
mind has imagined what God has prepared for those who love him.” God 
really does have good things in store for us.  The future is bright and with His love and 
guidance we can build our lives and the lives of  our children with great confidence.
As we close out this year let’s not forget how challenging and difficult it has been. But 
may we also remember that, with God’s grace, we made it.  More importantly we are 
positioned well to receive all the goodness God can offer.  As Psalms 30:11 says, “You 
have turned my mourning into dancing…and clothed me with joy.”

Steven Gray, Ph. D.
Head of  School
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As we come to the end of 
this school year, I’d like to 
say thank you to our PCS 
community.  To the families 
who were incredibly 
patient and who part-
nered with our entire staff 
to support the children 
during this unusual school 
year. To our PCS staff and 
teachers who were flexible 
and adaptable whether 

teaching in class or online. To our amazing students, who 
endured a very challenging year, but in the process came to 
understand the value of learning wherever it takes place in 
life.  
The end of each school year is always bittersweet because 
of its many student milestones. We say goodbye to our 
graduating 8th graders, many of whom have been with PCS 
since the preschool. We have watched them grow from 
toddlers to well-spoken and talented young gentlemen and 
ladies.  We are so proud of all of them and look forward to 
watching them continue to grow in the future.
We’d also like to celebrate our preschoolers who will be 
coming to the elementary school to join our TK and kin-
dergarten programs next year. We are grateful that our PCS 
parents entrust their little ones with us and that we have an 
opportunity to work together to guide their children’s devel-
opment while inspiring a lifelong love of learning.
Finally, congratulations to all of our students for their 
resilience and hard work this year.  We care so much about 
all of you and hope you have a lot of fun this summer!  
You’ve earned it! We can’t wait to see everyone back on 
campus in August.
Throughout the summer, we will continue to monitor 
federal and local health guidance, but it is currently our 
intention to resume on-campus learning this fall.  TK 
through 8th graders successfully returned to on-campus 
learning in the fourth quarter and, as a result, we believe 
that we can create a healthy and safe learning environment 
at the school for all returning students. Beginning in July, 
school staff will send communications with any updates 
and information you’ll need to know for the next school year.  
We are very optimistic about the next few months and can’t 
wait to be together again soon!
I wish you a wonderful summer vacation and look 
forward to the opportunity to be together again when 
school reopens in August. 

Pauline Tcharkhoutian,
PCS Principal

Thank You for an 
Incredible Year!

Students Return to Campus
All grades returned to campus in the fourth 
quarter. It’s been amazing seeing all the 
students again!
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Eighth Graders Say Goodbye to PCS

Start children off on the way they should go, and even when they are old they will not turn from it.  Proverbs 22:6

Valedictorian Salutatorians
Ésmee Eaton Shaurya Bhartia, Vanessa Kragelund & Ava Nawrocki

Congratulations to our PCS graduates as they move on to their new high schools and new adventures!

 Don Bosco Technical Institute, Flintridge Sacred Heart Academy, John Muir High School, La Salle College
Preparatory, Maranatha High School, Marshall High School, Mayfield Senior School, & St. Francis High School.

Eighth graders took their final class picture of the year. We are proud of 
their achievements and wish them well as they head off to high school.

Julianna Aparicio

Henri Aval

Aleena Bazaz

Shaurya Bhartia

Kayla Boozer

Nathan Castaneda

Albert Chung

Isabella Contreras

Esmée Eaton

Lara Georgian

Marley Goldberg

Sarah Gonzalez

Lily Humphries

Charlotte Jobson

Nicholas Karamian

Willem Klop

Vanessa Kragelund

James Lawyer

Annie Liu

Breanna Malik

Tanaka Masango

Owen Meleka

Nathan Mullin

Santiago Muniz-Magallon

Emily Navarro

Ava Nawrocki

Abigail Oh

Grant Pearson

Bethany Price

Jerome Rhodes

Max Romero

Liam Selak

Caden Soriano

Kailee Sunada

Aren Tatevossian

Abigail Villela

Jadyn Xavier

Nathan Zarifian



Pasadena Christian School’s extended day care 
center, The Big Yellow House or “BYH”, is excited 
to welcome students back to school this summer.  
Offering an 8-week summer program for PCS 
students, between June 7 and July 29, Tk-8th 
grade students will be able to participate in “Fun 
in the Sun Camp,” a program that is sure to fill 
the children’s days with laughter and excitement.  

BYH has been instrumental in providing before and after care for PCS students for 
many years.  It is a special place for students to go before and after school during the 
school year, and throughout the summer.  Students who attend BYH enjoy super-
vised recreation, arts and crafts, cooking and baking, games, music, sports, as well as 
study time.  Enrollment for the summer program is already closed, however, if  you’d 
like additional information about BYH for the upcoming school year, please feel free 
to contact Suzie Allen, Director of  BYH,  at (626) 791-3515 or by email Sallen@
pasadenachristian.org.

The Big Yellow House Prepares to Welcome
Students this Summer

The Show Must Go On, Even During Covid-19

Each year at the Annual 

Association Meeting, we 

take time to recognize and 

congratulate our staff for their 

years of service.  Please join 

us in recognizing the follow-

ing staff and faculty for their 

“years of service”, as well as 

their contribution and ded-

ication to our students and 

families.

5 Years of Service

Alice Astourian

Suzy Burkhard

Marina Lacanilao

Lindsey Price

Kim Swanson

10 Years of Service

Gene Chung

Monica Smith

20 Years of Service

Meagan Gray

Tim Gray

Leslie Johnson

Coffee House Theater (Middle School Drama) produced and performed an amazing 
production of CLUE, which aired May 14 -16.  These middle school students selected, 
cast and directed the show! They learned how to design sets in the graphics editor app, 
Procreate, edit their film using iMovie, and broadcast their production using Broadway 
Direct. And, all of this was done via Zoom. So, while it wasn’t a typical Coffee House 
production, it was still an opportunity for the students to learn and adapt to a new and 
challenging situation. They definitely met the challenge!

May, 21st was a fun Friday evening for 
all who participated in this year’s spring 
musical. Led by PCS choral director and 
music teacher, Barbara Allen, this year’s 
musical was a fun Zoom-along produc-
tion of Mary Poppins Jr. The students 
performed live and in costume from 
their homes. Audience participation 
also played a role in this production, as 
lyric sheets, a cast list for reference, and 
other guidelines were emailed to each 
family. Everyone was encouraged to sing 
along, dance, make kites, set off party 
poppers and more!4

The Coffee House Theater and Spring Musical 
Were A Hit Over Zoom
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The Big Yellow House Prepares to Welcome
Students this Summer

Pasadena Christian Preschool

We continued our annual pizza party tradition during the last week of school. 
We are grateful to our preschool families for providing the food and decora-
tions to make the party even more special.  Then, on the last two days of the 
school year, we all shared the aloha spirit, saying “Hello” to summer, “goodbye” 
to our year together, and of course “I love you”. 

April showers bring May flowers indeed!  We planted seeds and grew lots of 
vegetables, including two kinds of lettuce, cucumber, yellow squash, peas, beets, 
radish and sunflowers.  The children watered, removed weeds and measured the 
plants as they grew.  It was a fun day when they discovered that their hard work 
resulted in our first sunflower bloom!

While we faced many un-

precedented challenges this 

year,  we feel lucky that we 

got to be with the children 

since August. It is a bless-

ing to watch the children 

grow and we are excited for 

what the future holds for our 

students who are moving on 

to the next phase of school 

either at PCS or somewhere 

else.  We will miss all of our 

PCS preschool families who 

have trusted us with their lit-

tle ones and who support our 

school every day.  May God 

bless each and every one!

It’s hard to believe it’s already the end of the school year! We made 
sure to fill our last couple months together by creating long-lasting 
memories with the children.



She “came to play” for 21 years, and now, Athletic Direc-
tor, PE Teacher, and Coach, Diane Evans, is retiring from 
PCS.  Coach Evans and her husband, Mark, have been 
preparing for her retirement for a while now.  They’ve 
packed up their things, put their items in storage, and sold 
their house, all in preparation for their move to North-
west Montana this summer. However, 
all the preparation hasn’t made saying 
goodbye to the school and the commu-
nity she’s loved for 21 years, any easier. 
“It’s been an honor and a blessing to be 
a part of  the PCS family,” said Coach 
Evans. “And I’ve been honored that 
parents have trusted me to be a part 
of  their children’s journey.  I’m going 
to miss my students, my colleagues, my 
friends, everyone. “

Coach Evans was a natural PE teach-
er and coach.  Raised on a small ranch 
near Lake Elsinore, Coach Evans spent more time out-
doors than she did indoors. She played softball and vol-
leyball, and was a cheerleader, a water skier and even a 
barrel racer with her rodeo horse, Ginger Snap.

Coach Evans knew she wanted to teach early on and 
studied speech pathology at the University of  Redlands.  
However, one day, the head football coach at the uni-
versity approached her and encouraged her to consid-
er becoming a PE teacher.  The conversation changed 
the course of  Coach’s entire career path. She switched 
her studies to kinesiology, followed up her undergradu-
ate studies with graduate work at Cal State Los Angeles, 
and ultimately, secured a job as a PE teacher and coach 
at a public school in Paramount. Coach Evans married 

a year later and relocated to Arizona where she taught 
and coached seventh through tenth grade PE for nearly 
a decade.

Coach Evans, her husband, Mark, her son, Schuyler and 
her daughter, Caitlin, eventually moved back to Cali-

fornia.  She returned to teaching and 
coaching at Bethany Christian when 
her children became school age. After 
nearly six years at Bethany Christian, 
Coach Evans became aware of  a PE 
teacher and coaching position at Pas-
adena Christian School.  She applied 
and, after speaking with Dr. Gray, was 
hired into a role that has been a blessing 
for her.

“PCS is a really special place.  Being 
able to share our faith openly with our 
students is huge,” says Coach Evans.  “I 

not only get to help students develop as student athletes, 
but more importantly as Christian athletes, navigating 
the challenges and learning to balance it all.  There are 
so many important life lessons that can be learned from 
being part of  a team.”

From getting students who would never think of playing a 
sport to try out for one, to introducing new sports to stu-
dents, her impact has been a slam-dunk for the PCS com-
munity. “I truly believe that each child is unique. Each 
student has a role to play as part of  a team as well as ev-
erything else,” says Coach.  “Success isn’t measured just 
in wins and losses, though I am extremely competitive.  It 
is about playing for something other than just yourself.  

Playing for your school is a special experience!”

Pasadena Christian School Teacher and Staff News
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After 21 Years, Diane Evans is Retiring from PCS
She taught students about the importance of leading a healthy
lifestyle and made sure they always kept their eye on the ball.



When she thinks about her time at PCS, she is proud 
of  the work she and her fellow PE teacher and coach, 
Adrian Pirozko, have accomplished in developing the 
Summer Cougar Sports Camp program. “All of  our staff 
are PCS coaches and/or alumni.  Individuals who play 
sports in high school or college come back to PCS each 
summer to help us instruct the campers and give back 
to the program they were a part of. They are the perfect 
mentors for our young athletes and it helps preserve the 
legacy that is PCS.”

In addition, when it comes to having the right team, 
Coach Evans has been blessed to work with so many tal-
ented fellow coaches and teachers. She had the perfect 
teammate in PE teacher and coach, Adrian Pirozko. “I 
have been blessed to partner with Adrian for 16 years. 
I don’t even know how to put into words how much his 
partnership and friendship has meant to me. I have also 
been very fortunate to have Amber Guined, as my faithful 
Assistant Coach, and Leslie Johnson as our Cheerleading 
Advisor, both for 19 years! I truly believe that our consis-
tent and dedicated coaching staff is what has helped PCS 
athletics be successful.”

People who love sports usually appreciate statistics, so 
here are a couple that represent Coach Evans’ time as a 
teacher and coach at PCS:

         • PE teacher and Coach for 21 years
         • Athletic director for 16 years
         • Taught, coached, mentored over 10,000 PCS
             students
         • Coached 20 volleyball teams
         • Coached 17 basketball teams
         • Coached 20 softball teams
         • Coached 18 track teams
         • Coached 18 cross-country teams
         • Chaperoned 16 eighth-grade east coast trips
         • Chaperoned 16 seventh-grade Monterey trips

Of  course, the most important statistic is the number 
one because Coach Evans will always be number one in 
the hearts of  her PCS colleagues, parents and students.  
Thank you for all the lessons you’ve taught us.  Having 
you as our teacher, friend, mentor, coach, and champion, 

was simply the best!  We’ll miss you!

Pasadena Christian School Teacher and Staff News (cont’d)

2001- Monterey Trip with daughter Caitlin 2003 - First Basketball Championship 2016 - East Coast Trip with Coach Pirozko
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Community Strong
Alumni Updates From Around The World

Crystal (Young) Hammans 
says PCS laid a critical foun-
dation for her faith, and faith 
is one thing that sustained her 
this past year as she treated 
Covid-19 patients.  Crystal, 
who graduated from PCS in 
1998, is an ICU nurse at Com-
munity Memorial Hospital in 
Ventura, California.  “It has 

been a traumatic and heartbreaking year, but we are finally seeing 
our numbers go down hospital wide. As always God has been 
faithful and I will look back on this year as a time when His love 
and presence sustained me through a nightmare of  death and 
sickness.”  Crystal balanced shifts in the ICU with raising her two 
children, Justice (4 years old) and Daylan (2 ½ years old), with 
her husband of  10 years, Brett Hammans.  She is also a certified 
foster parent and is currently awaiting placement. “My faith in 
Jesus is the core of  my identity; it is who I am as a mother, wife, 
nurse, and friend,” said Crystal. “During the past year as I have 

cared for critically ill Covid patients in the ICU, my faith has been 
the hope I cling to. God’s faithful love is the hope I have for both 
this life and the next.”  Crystal says it’s hard to choose one mem-
orable experience from PCS, but narrowed it down to Mrs. Gal-
lego’s second grade class and Mrs. Brock’s fifth grade class. “Mrs. 
Gallego used paper ice cream scoops to represent the number of  
books read by each student during the year and I always wanted 
my scoops to grow and grow! I got to read Voyage of  the Dawn 
Treader during Mrs. Brock’s class and she grouped our desks to-
gether to form individual “ships” where we would embark on the 
adventures in the book together.”  This busy mom and part-time 
ICU nurse also has her own business, the Noonday Collection, a 
socially responsible business that uses fashion to create meaningful 
opportunities around the world. “We design and sell jewelry and 
accessories made by artisans around the globe.”  If  you would like 
to learn more, please visit crystalhammans.noondaycollection.
com.  Crystal, thank you and God bless you for all you’ve done for 
the PCS community, as well as the community at large.

Rob Lee graduated in 1973 – the 
third class to graduate from the 
new junior high – but his heart 
remains here at PCS. In fact, 
Rob is the administrator of  the 
PCS Class of  1973 Facebook 
group.  The social media page 
includes videos and pictures from 
the class, including a compilation 

video shot by Mr. Bailey and Mr. Bourgeois, as well as a digitized 
version of  the class of  1973’s eighth grade school play. Aside from 
updating PCS content on social media, Rob is an assistant pro-
fessor and writing support center coordinator at Pasadena Com-
munity College (PCC).  He’s been a teacher for 35 years and has 

spent 29 of  those years as a teacher at PCC.  He plans to retire in 
just a few months.  “I had so many teachers who cared about me 
at PCS and that was influential in my becoming a teacher,” said 
Rob. “Ms. Cook and Ms. Lower were especially influential as they 
encouraged me, especially in academic pursuits.”  One of  Rob’s 
favorite memories at the school was the time he got to serve as the 
“moderator” for the spring musical.  “There were a lot of  lines 
to remember,” said Rob. “Also, Ms. Cook and Ms. Kilian used to 
collaborate to scare the heck out of  us on April Fool’s Day.” Rob’s 
advice to students?  “Do your best always.  Be ready to go through 
the doors that God opens – it usually happens when you’re not 
ready.”

Former PCS Student Answers the Call of Duty During Covid-19

Robert Lee May Have Graduated, But He’s Never Truly Left PCS



Development

On behalf of the PCS administration and development team, we would like to thank the following 
donors for contributing to this year’s PCS Annual Fund.  It was a difficult year for so many, but our 
community continued to support our school.  Your contributions this year helped fund additional 
scholarships and financial aid, and covered many Covid-19 related classroom improvements as 
well as teacher development. 

Mr. & Mrs. J.P. Amateau
Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Anderson
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Andriuzzo
Mr. & Mrs. Bently Au
Mr. & Mrs. Simon Aval
Dr. Leslie Bartolf-Glass
Dr. & Mrs. Scott Beeve
Mrs. Donna M. Bertolina
Mrs. Tomilynn Blanton
Dr. & Mr. Chad Boozer
Mrs. Dorothy Buck
Mr. & Mrs. Art Burkhard
Ms. Lori Call
Mr. & Mrs. Brendan Canning
Mr. & Ms. Jimmy Chan
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Chanpong
Mr. & Mrs. Harold W. Chiasson
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Chinen
Dr. & Mrs. Jinshik (Gene) Chung
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Coe
Mr. Tommy Davis
Mr. & Mrs. David Dechant
Dr. & Mrs. John DeGrassie
Mrs. Judy Dickson
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Ekstrand
Ms. Bernadine Emanuel-Burgess
Mr. & Mrs. William Flinn
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Foster
Drs Paul & Bonnie Gately
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Goodwin
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Gorton
Mrs. Janet Grush
Ms. Amber Guined
Mr. & Mrs. Juan Gutierrez
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Haley
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Hancock
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Harder
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Harvey
Mrs. Sandra Haston
Mr. & Mrs. Mario Haug
Mr. & Mrs. John Ho
Mrs. Sylvia Hoffmann
Mrs. Jewel Horton
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Huang
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph E. Humphrey

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Jacobsen
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Jervey
Mr. Vinod Jeyakaran & Dr. Punita Christopher
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Brantingham Jonathan
Mr. & Mrs. James Kagawa
Mrs. Carole Karabashian
Mr. & Mrs. William Kefalas
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Kiemel
Mrs. Pamela Kitching
Mr. & Mrs. Jeremy Klop
Mr. & Mrs. David Knott
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph La Savio
Mr. & Mrs. Brandon Lennox
Mrs. Pui Leo
Mrs. Luana Lewis
Mrs. Diane B. Liepins
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Linder
Mr. & Mrs. Nick Liu
Mrs. Loretta Luskin
Ms. Constance Maguire
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Mathews
Mr. & Mrs. Larry McFarland
Mr. & Mrs. Louis B. Mele
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Menzies
Ms. Lennell Mitchell-Garner
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Mullin
Mr. & Mrs. William Murphy III
Mrs. Phyllis H. Nemeth
Mrs. Carol Norheim
Mr. & Mrs. David Oh
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip Palmer
Mr. & Mrs. Ivan Pan
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Pheifer
Mr. & Mrs. Roland Pilemalm
Mr. & Mrs. Ronnie Po
Mr. & Mrs. William Podley
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Polanco
Mr. & Mrs. John Polwrek
Mr. Joseph Polwrek
Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. Popp
Rev. & Mrs. Matthew Price
Ms. Alicia Procello
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Pullins
Ms. Natalie J. Rezek

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Rhee
Mr. Octavio Rodriguez
Mr. & Mrs. Rand Rohrer
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Romero
Mr. & Mrs. Marc J. Rozman
Mr. & Mrs. Tyler Rumph
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Salardino
Dr. Miguel Salazar & Mrs. Markova
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Saldana
Mr. & Mrs. Lonnie Schield
Dr. & Mrs. Jim Schmook
Mr. & Mrs. David Schultheis
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Scoon
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Seetal
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Selak
Ms. Kathleen Sesay
Dr. & Mrs. Dan Shaw
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Short
Dr. & Mrs. Andrew Sierra
Mr. & Mrs. Lamont Smith
Mrs. Stephanie Smith Courain
Mr. & Mrs. Greg St. Peter
Dr. & Mrs. Adam Stieg
Mr. Mike Sumner
Mr. & Mrs. Wenjay Sung
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Sunukjian
Mr. & Mrs. Armond Tatevossian
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Thomas
Ms. Sherylan Gay Thorson
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Tindall
Mr. & Ms. Anthony Turner
Mr. & Mrs. Jeremy Turner
Mr. & Mrs. Joshua Ungerecht
Mr. & Mrs. Ben Walker
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Wann
Mr. Wendell E. West
Mr. & Mrs. Phil Williams
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Wilson
Mr. Windheuser & Mrs. Fortuna
Mr. & Mrs. Jon N. Wood
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Yamamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Delano Yarbrough
Mr. & Mrs. Russell S. Young
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Zarifian
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Development (cont’d)

We’d also like to thank our amazing Grand Friends who contributed to this year’s Grand-
parent’s Day project - the elementary school restroom renovations.  Because of your 
contributions, PCS raised enough funds to cover the entire project!

Update on the Restroom Renovation

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Ajalat
Dr. & Mrs. Vincent Caimano
Mr. & Mrs. Carl E. Clauson
Mr. Tommy Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Ekstrand
Ms. Cynthia Estrada
Mrs. Evelyn Glassford
Dr. & Mr. Haley
Mrs. Carol Hamasaki
Dr. & Mrs. Dale Heuer

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Holmes
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Jervey
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Jervey
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Karahadian
Mr. & Mrs. Reid Kawai
Dr. & Mrs. Ray Loomis
Ms. Winkee W. Melton
Ms. Barbara Miller
Mr. William C. Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Ruben Navarro

Mr. & Mrs. William Podley
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Romero
Mr. & Mrs. Lonnie Schield
Dr. & Mrs. Jim Schmook
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Scoon
Mrs. Linda Sorensen
Mr. Tavey & Mrs. Sanghavee
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Terzian
Mr. & Mrs. Archer Turner
Ms. Pearl Wong

Over the last few years, PCS has sought to update 
all of the restrooms on campus.  As of this year, 
only the elementary school restrooms and the TK 
classroom restrooms remained. Thanks to a grant 
from The Ahmanson Foundation as well as the in-
credible generosity of our PCS families, we raised 
enough funds to finish the restroom renovation 
project and will be updating the elementary and 
TK classroom restrooms over the summer.
PCS is currently partnering with HYB Group, 
Inc. and Hovel Babikian, a former parent and 
PCS Board Member, on the renovation and we in-
tend to begin construction on June 1.  We hope 

to complete the project by August 1 and that re-
turning students will be able to enjoy the new 
and improved and colorful restrooms in the new 
school year.  In addition to Hovel, we would like 
to thank Brendan Canning and Cynthia Wang 
from Studio Ren Architecture, for donating their 
design services for this project.  Below is a sneak 
peek at the design renderings for the elementary 
school restrooms.  If you find yourself in need of 
design services, you can learn more about Studio 
Ren Architecture at Studioren.com or by calling 
(323)469-8107.
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Alumni Relations
Stay connected with your PCS family, no matter where you are in the world! We’d love to hear how you are 
doing, know about any changes to your contact information, and share any updated information with former 
classmates and the rest of  our school community.  Just send the following information to development@pcs.school.

Date:___________________________________   Graduation Year:___________________________________

Phone:__________________________________                  Name:___________________________________________

Street Address:_____________________________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip:____________________________________________________________________________________

Children:________________________________                   Spouse:__________________________________________

Occupation and Employer:___________________________________________________________________________

What would you like to share in the PCS Alumni News Section: ______________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________________________

Connect with Pasadena Christian School on Social Media! Social media is a fun way 
to stay connected with alumni and staff in the PCS community. Find us on Facebook at 
facebook.com/PasadenaChristianSchool and on Instagram at Instagram.com/Pasadena_Christian_School
You can also stay connected to the Preschool on the blog, PasadenaChristianPreschool.com and on 
Instagram at Instagram.com/Pasadena_Christian_Preschool

Did you know you could help earn thousands of dollars for Pasadena Christian School 
just by shopping at Amazon? That’s right! PCS earns a portion of your purchase every time you shop at Ama-
zon when you’ve selected PCS as your charity of choice through Amazon Smile.  
All you have to do is log on to your own Amazon account, either online or through the app, and type “Amazon Smile” in 
the search bar. Click on the Amazon Smile button and follow the simple instructions to select Pasadena Christian School 
as the charity/organization. You’ll be earning money for the school every time you shop, at no additional cost to you.  It’s 
that easy. If you have any questions, please contact the development team at development@pcs.school.

In the same way, let your light shine before others, that they may see your 
good deeds and glorify your Father in heaven. 

-Matthew 5:16


